Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-03-240 Ein cyf/Our ref EH/03029/15

William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee

committeebusiness@Wales.gsi.gov.uk

15 July 2015

Dear William,

Thank you for your letter of 3 July regarding the A40 at Llanddewi Velfrey.

On 12 June, I issued a written statement following the conclusion of the A40 Improvements Study. This statement confirms my intention to progress delivery of the A40 Llanddewi Velfrey to Penblewin scheme as soon as possible. You can access the written statement at the following link:

http://gov.wales/about/cabinet/cabinetstatements/2015/a40/?lang=en

An Employer's Agent will be in place by September with construction expected to start in Autumn 2017. European structural funds are being set aside to support delivery of the scheme, which will take two years to complete.

Speed enforcement is a matter for Dyfed Powys Police and I have asked my officials to pass on these concerns.

Edwina Hart